How to Score Maximum Marks in CBSE Class 12 English(Core)?

- Remember the name of the chapters of the Flamingo and Vistas and their writer's name.
- Revise the summary of the chapters of the Flamingo and Vistas.
- Put more emphasis on the NCERT Class 12 English textual guestions.
- Check the NCERT books' "Think as You Read", "Talking about the text", and "Understanding the text" for short question and answers.
- Check the exercises of NCERT Book, "Writing".
- Prepare notes on theme, main ideas, and long question and answers.

CBSE Sure-Shot Questions The Enemy Class 12 Exams 2023: Summary of The Enemy

Learning the summary of The Enemy will help you answer all of the chapter's questions. The Enemy's Complete Summary in English is especially beneficial for poor students to get through the examination of class 12 English.

CBSE Sure-Shot Questions The Enemy Class 12 Exams 2023

The Enemy Complete Summary in English

It is the time of the World War. An American prisoner of war is washed ashore in a dying state and is found at the doorstep of a Japanese doctor. Should he save him as a doctor

or hand him over to the Army as a patriot? The summary of the chapter, The Enemy, will give a full insight into the chapter. The MCQ will help the students to understand the idea. The summary will tell you about the development of the idea or theme, character, and duties of a doctor. The writer's intention will be clear in the story development.

"Pearl Comfort Sydenstricker was born on June 26, 1892, in Hillsboro, West Virginia. Her parents, Absalom, and Caroline Sydenstricker were Southern Presbyterian missionaries, stationed in China. Pearl was the fourth of seven children (and one of only three who would survive to adulthood). She was born when her parents were near the end of a furlough in the United States; when she was three months old, she was taken back to China, where she spent most of the first forty years of her life. "

The author of "The Enemy," Pearl S. Buck, poses an open question: "What is a doctor's duty?" What is the duty of a citizen in a time of war? "Sadao's house was located on the Japanese coast. He lived there with his wife, Hana, and two children, as well as his servant. One day, they saw a man on the seashore who was seriously injured and lying motionless.

They approached him and examined him. He was a wounded American soldier in the war. Dr. Sadao was in a pickle. Should he treat the injured American soldier or turn him over to the police? They would be arrested if they kept the man in their home. He would die if they left him

there. They took him to their house after much deliberation. The servants were terrified when they saw the person and asked the doctor not to treat the war prisoner. They protested by leaving the house.

Hana washed the white man's breasts and face with hot water as they began his treatment. Sadao carried out the surgery on the American soldier. He extracted his bullet from his body. He was still unconscious when he came to, and he was very weak. He was terrified by everything, and Hana reassured him that he would be fine soon.

Dr. Sadao informed the old general about the prisoner of war. The General's behaviour was quite surprising as he didn't act in time to arrest the American soldier. He didn't even arrest the doctor for giving shelter to a war criminal. He didn't even send his men to kill the soldier.

He did not want to treat him, but his medical profession required him to do so. As a doctor, it was his responsibility to save lives first, regardless of the person's identity. The general summoned Sadao and ordered him to murder the American soldier. It did not occur. Sadao assisted the soldier in fleeing in a boat. As a result, we can say that life is more important than faith in his country.

Related Article on The Tiger King:

• The Tiger King completes NCERT Solutions For Class 12 English Vistas Chapter 2.

The short answer questions for Vistas will be worth 4 marks, and you will find these questions under Question No. VI: "Answer ANY TWO of the following in about 40–50 words each." 2*2=4" in Section C of Literature. You have to attempt two questions from the three questions.

The long answer question of Vistas will be of 5 Marks and comes under the Section-C of Literature. "VIII. Answer ANY ONE of the following in about 120–150 words. 1*5=5 "

2 Attempt ANY ONE of two extracts given. 1*4=4, From Vistas

CBSE Sure-Shot Questions Class 12 English(Core) 2023

- CBSE SureShot Questions The Third Level Class 12 English 2023
- CBSE Sure-Shot Questions The Tiger King Class 12 English 2023
- CBSE Sure-Shot Questions The Enemy Class 12 Exams 2023
- CBSE Sure-Shot Questions Journey to the End of the Earth 12th

CBSE Sample Question Papers 2022-2023 Class 12 English

- CBSE Sample Question Paper 2022-2023 Class 12 English Solved SET-1
- CBSE Sample Question Paper Set 2 Class12 English(Core) 2022-2023

- "CBSE Sample Question Paper Set 3 Class12 English 2022-23"
- How to Score Maximum Marks in CBSE Class 12 English(Core)?: Best Article on Google

CBSE Sure-Shot Questions The Enemy Class 12 Exams 2023: Reading Passages

1. Read the given extracts to attempt the questions with reference to context: 1x6=6

"What shall we do with this man?" Sadao muttered. But his trained hands seemed of their own will to be doing what they could to stanch the fearful bleeding. He packed the wound with the sea moss that strewed the beach. The man moaned with pain in his stupor but he did not awaken. "The best thing that we could do would be to put him back in the sea," Sadao said, answering himself. Now that the bleeding was stopped for the moment he stood up and dusted the sand from his hands. "Yes, undoubtedly that would be best," Hana said steadily. But she continued to stare down at the motionless man.

Q. 1. What is the name of the author?

Ans. The name of the author is Pearl S. Buck,

Q. 2. Who are "we" here?

Ans. Sadao and his wife.

Q.3: What did Sadao do with the wound?

Ans. He packed the wound with the sea moss that strewed the beach.

Q. 4. Who is Hana?

Ans. She is Sadao's wife.

Q. 5. Who is the motionless man?

Ans. He is an American soldier.

Q. 6. Which words have the same meaning as "speak slowly" in the passage?

Ans. Muttered

2. Read the given extracts to attempt the questions with reference to context: 1x6=6

"If we sheltered a white man in our house we should be arrested and if we turned him over as a prisoner, he would certainly die," Sadao said. "The kindest thing would be to put him back into the sea," Hana said. But neither of them moved. They were staring with a curious repulsion

upon the inert figure. "What is he?" Hana whispered. "There is something about him that looks American," Sadao said. He took up the battered cap. Yes, there, almost gone, was the faint lettering. "A sailor," he said, "from an American warship." He spelled it out: "U.S. Navy." The man was a prisoner of war

Q. 1. What would happen to the enemy soldier if he was handed over to the police?

Ans. He would die.

Q. 2. What would happen to Sadao if he sheltered the enemy?

Ans. Sadao would be arrested if he gave him shelter.

Q. 3. What did Hana say?

Ans. She told her husband to put him back into the sea.

- Q. 4. Who was the injured person?
- (A) Britishers
- (B) Indian
- (C) American.
- (D) None

Ans. (C) American.

Q. 5. "A sailor," Who said these words?

Ans. Dr. sadao said these words.

Q. 6. Who was Sadao?

Ans. He was Surgeon.

3. Read the given extracts to attempt the questions with reference to context: 1x6=6

3. But the utter pallor of the man's unconscious face moved him first to stoop and feel his pulse. It was faint but it was there. He put his hand against the man's cold breast. The heart too was yet alive. "He will die unless he is operated on," Sadao said, considering. "The question is whether he will not die anyway." Hana cried out in fear. "Don't try to save him! What if he should live?" "What if he should die?" Sadao replied. He stood gazing down on the motionless man. This man must have extraordinary vitality or he would have been dead by now. But then he was very young — perhaps not yet twentyfive. "You mean die from the operation?" Hana asked. "Yes," Sadao said.

Q. 1. Who was the unconscious man? Ans. He was an American soldier. Q. 2. Who felt the pulses? **Ans.** The doctor felt his pulse. Q. 3. How was his pulse beating? **Ans.** It was faint, but it was there. Q. 4: How could Sadao possibly save his life? Ans. Sadao would save his life by doing an operation. Q. 5. How did Hana react? Ans. Hana cried out in fear. Q. 6. How old was the American soldier? (A) 20 (B) 30 (C) 25 (D) 35 **Ans.** (C) 25 **CBSE Sure-Shot MCQs Questions The Enemy Class 12 Exams 2023: MCQs Questions** 1. Who is the author of The Enemy? (A) Kalki (B) Jack Finney

(C) Pearl S. Buck

(D) William Wordsworth

Ans. (C) Pearl S. Buck

2. What is the name of the doctor?
(A) Sam
(B) William
(C) James
(D) Sadao
Ans. (D) Sadao
3. Where was Sadao's house?:
(A) Away from Sea
(B) In City
(C) On Japanese Cost
(D) None of the above
Ans. (C) On Japanese Cost
4. What is the name of Dr. Sadao's wife?
(A) Simphy
(B) Sara
(C) Hana
(D) None
Ans.: (C) Hana
5. How many children does Sadao have?
(A) 3
(B) 4
(C) 5
(D) 2
Ans. : (D) 2

6. What did they see on the shore?
(A) An American Wounded Soldier
(B) Japanese Soldier
(C) Chinese Soldier
(D) None
Ans.: (A) An American Wounded Soldier
7. What is the country of the wounded soldier?
(A) America
(B) Japan
(C) China
(D) None
Ans. :(A) America
8. What did the doctor's family do with the soldier?
(A) Didn't Treat
(B) Treated him
(C) Left wounded
(D) none
Ans.: (B) Treated him
9. Why did the doctor treat the soldier?
(A) Due to his duty
(B) He was bleeding
(C) He was wounded
(D) All the above

10. What was the reaction of the servants?
(A) Objected the treatment
(B) Didn't object
(C) Complained
(D) None
Ans.: (A) Objected the treatment
11. What did the servants do?
(A) Left the house
(B) didn't leave the house
(C) Objected the treatment
(D) Both A and C
Ans.: (D) Both A and C
12. What did Hana do to the American soldier?
(A) She helped her husband
(B) She cleaned the wound
(C) Didn't touch the soldier
(D) Both A and B
Ans.: (D) Both A and B
13. What is the specialty of Dr. Sadao?
(A) Medicine specialist
(B) Surgeon
(C) Ortho specialist
(D) None
Ans.: (B) Surgeon

The Enemy Question Answers are extremely important in achieving high marks in the class 12 English examinations administered by CBSE and HBSE Haryana. I have answered all the questions from the previous board examinations of CBSE and HBSE Haryana. All questions, including long-answered questions and short questions from the text book and some other most important questions, are answered here. The template
Ans.: (B) Yes
(D) None
(C) her wife informed
(B) Yes
(A) No
16. Did the doctor inform the General?
Ans.: (A) Weak
(D) None
(C) Tired
(B) Strong
(A) Weak
15. How did the American soldier feel?
Ans.: (A) Bullet
(D) None
(C) Blood
(B) Bone
(A) Bullet
14. What did the doctor extract from the body of the soldier?

ReadLearnExcel

will help you to attempt the long question.

Template: Long Question and Answer The Enemy CBSE Class 12 English

Long Answer Word Limit: 125-150

Q.

In "The Enemy," Pearl S. Buck, poses an open question: "What is a doctor's duty?" "What is the duty of a citizen in a time of war?" During a speech programme at your school's prayer, share your thoughts on the duty of a citizen during a time of war. You can start your speech with, "Dear friends, I have gotten permission to deliver a speech on "Duty of a Citizen during War Time." Make a connection between your speech and Dr. Sadao's actions in "The Enemy."

Introductory Paragraph of the Long Answer Question					
"Hello, friends." I've been given the go-ahead to speak about the "Duty of a Citizen During Wa Time." The question is: Which comes first, humanity or duty? In our daily lives, there may be instances where we must do a task as part of our profession yet are prevented from doing so I another duty. These circumstances develop during wartime and among those who are fighting In order to uphold his ethics toward his country, Dr. Sadao must decide whether to treat an American soldier as a patient or turn him over to the authorities.					
Main Paragraph of the Long Answer Question					
Sadao was a renowned surgeon who had taken an oath to save lives at any cost. They					

Sadao was a renowned surgeon who had taken an oath to save lives at any cost. They approached him and examined him. He was a wounded American soldier in the war. Dr. Sadao was in a pickle. Should he treat the injured American soldier or turn him over to the police? They would be arrested if they kept the man in their home. He would die if they left him there. They took him to their house after much deliberation. The servants were terrified when they saw the person and asked the doctor not to treat the war prisoner. They protested by leaving the house. This is how he was able to save his life as a doctor, but as a citizen, we might think that he didn't fulfill his duty. Dr.Sadao did his duty as a doctor and saved the life of a soldier by fleeing from his house. It was natural for a doctor who saved their life to kill the same person whose life he had saved.

Conclusion Paragraph of the Long Answer Question							

I sincerely hope you make better decisions about your obligations during a time of conflict than Dr. Sadao did, who chose to save the enemy's life in order to fulfill his responsibility as a doctor.

CBSE Sure-Shot Questions The Enemy Class 12 Exams 2023: Best Textual Long Questions

Q.1. There are moments in life when we have to make hard choices between our roles as private individuals and as citizens with a sense of national loyalty. Discuss the story you have just read.

OR

Q. 1.: CBSE Sure-Shot Long Questions

In "The Enemy," <u>Pearl S. Buck poses</u> an open question: "What is a doctor's duty?" "What is the duty of a citizen in a time of war?" During a speech programme at your school's prayer, share your thoughts on the duty of a citizen during a time of war. You can start your speech with, "Dear friends, I have gotten permission to deliver a speech on "Duty of a Citizen during War Time." Make a connection between your speech and Dr. Sadao's actions in "The Enemy."

OR

Q.1.

Explain the theme of "The Enemy"

"Hello, friends." I've been given the go-ahead to speak about the "Duty of a Citizen During War Time." The question is: Which comes first, humanity or duty? In our daily lives, there may be instances where we must do a task as part of our profession yet are prevented from doing so by another duty. These circumstances develop during wartime and among those who are fighting. In order to uphold his ethics toward his country, Dr. Sadao must decide whether to treat an American soldier as a patient or turn him over to the authorities.

Sadao was a renowned surgeon who had taken an oath to save lives at any cost. They approached him and examined him. He was a wounded American soldier in the war. Dr. Sadao was in a pickle. Should he treat the injured American soldier or turn him over to the police? They would be arrested if they kept the man in their home. He would die if they left him there. They took him to their house after much deliberation. The servants were terrified when they saw the person and asked the doctor not to treat the war prisoner. They protested by leaving the house. This is how he was able to save his life as a doctor, but as a citizen, we might think that he didn't fulfill his duty. Dr. Sadao did his duty as a doctor and saved the life of a soldier by fleeing from

his house. It was natural for a doctor who saved their life to kill the same person whose life he had saved.

I sincerely hope you make better decisions about your obligations during a time of conflict than Dr. Sadao did, who chose to save the enemy's life in order to fulfill his responsibility as a doctor.

Q.2. Dr. Sadao was compelled by his duty as a doctor to help the enemy soldier. What made Hana, his wife, sympathetic to him in the face of open defiance from the domestic staff? Did she help her husband save the life of an enemy? Suppose you were at the place of Hana; what would you do?

Sadao was a renowned surgeon who had taken an oath to save lives at any cost. They approached him and examined him. He was a war-wounded American soldier. Dr. Sadao was in a pickle. Should he treat the injured American soldier or turn him over to the police? Being a wife, it was Hana's duty to fulfill her husband's obligations.

Dr. Sadao also faces the dilemma of treating an American soldier as a doctor or handing over the soldier to the police to show his integrity towards his nation. Hana washed the white man's breasts and face with hot water as they began his treatment. It was her duty to help her husband, who is a doctor. Sadao carried out the surgery on the American soldier. He extracted his bullet from his body. He was still unconscious when he came to, and he was very weak. He was terrified by everything, and Hana reassured him that he would be fine soon. Thus, we can say that the life of the American soldier couldn't be saved without the help of Hana. So, she did her duty to help her husband.

I would have done the same to help my husband to save his patient's life and this shows the duty of a wife and her love for her husband.

Q.3. While hatred against a member of the enemy race is justifiable, especially during wartime, what makes a human being rise above narrow prejudices? Is it justified for Dr. Sadao to treat an enemy?

We may encounter situations in our lives where our profession requires us to do our duty but our duty to others prevents us from doing so. Such conditions arise at the time of war and with the people who are involved in the war. Dr. Sadao also faces the dilemma of treating an American soldier as a doctor or handing over the soldier to the police to show his integrity towards his nation.

Sadao was a renowned surgeon who had taken an oath to save lives at any cost. They approached him and examined him. He was a wounded American soldier in the war. Dr. Sadao was in a pickle. Should he treat the injured American soldier or turn him over to the police? They would be arrested if they kept the man in their home. He would die if they left him there. They took him to their house after much deliberation. The servants were terrified when they saw the person and asked the doctor not to treat the war prisoner.

I sincerely hope you make better decisions about your obligations during a time of conflict than Dr. Sadao did, who chose to save the enemy's life in order to fulfil his responsibility as a doctor.

Q.4. Sadao did not want to treat him, but his medical profession required him to do so. As a doctor, it was his responsibility to save lives first, regardless of the person's identity.Do you think the doctor's final solution to the problem was the best possible one in the circumstances?

Dr. Sadao also faces the dilemma of treating an American soldier as a doctor or handing over the soldier to the police to show his integrity towards his nation. Sadao was a renowned surgeon who had taken an oath to save lives at any cost.

They approached him and examined him. He was a wounded American soldier in the war. Dr. Sadao was in a pickle. Should he treat the injured American soldier or turn him over to the police? They would be arrested if they kept the man in their home. He would die if they left him there. They took him to their house after much deliberation. The servants were terrified when they saw the person and asked the doctor not to treat the war prisoner. They protested by leaving the house.

He did not want to treat him, but his medical profession required him to do so. As a doctor, it was his responsibility to save lives first, regardless of the person's identity. The general summoned Sadao and ordered him to murder the American soldier. It did not occur. Sadao assisted the soldier in fleeing in a boat.

As a result, we think that being a doctor, Dr. Sadao's final solution to the problem was the best possible one in the circumstances.

CBSE Sure-Shot Short-Questions The Enemy Class 12 Exams 2023(40-50 Words)

Q.1. Who was Dr. Sadao? Where was his house? (HBSE 2019, 2020)

Dr. Sadao was an eminent surgeon and a scientist. Sadao's house was located on the Japanese coast. He lived there with his wife, Hana, and two children, as well as his servant.

Q.2. What will Dr. Sadao do to get rid of the man? (HBSE 2019)

He did not want to treat him, but his medical profession required him to do so. As a doctor, it was his responsibility to save lives first, regardless of the person's identity. The general summoned Sadao and ordered him to murder the American soldier. It did not occur. Sadao assisted the soldier in fleeing in a boat. As a result, we think the doctor's final solution to the problem was the best possible one in the circumstances.

Q.3. In what condition did Dr. Sadao find the American soldier at the seashore? (HBSE 2019)

One day, they saw a man on the seashore who was seriously injured and lying motionless. They approached him and examined him. He was a wounded American soldier in the war. Dr. Sadao was in a pickle. Should he treat the injured American soldier or turn him over to the police?

Q.4. What did the Japanese General decide to do about the injured American? (HBSE 2020)

Dr. Sadao informed the old general about the prisoner of war. The General's behaviour was quite surprising as he didn't act in time to arrest the American soldier. He didn't even arrest the doctor for giving shelter to a war criminal. He didn't even send his men to kill the soldier.

Q.5. What do Dr. Sadao and his wife do with the man? (HBSE 2013)

Hana washed the white man's breasts and face with hot water as they began his treatment. Sadao carried out the surgery on the American soldier. He extracted his bullet from his body. He was still unconscious when he came to, and he was very weak. He was terrified by everything, and Hana reassured him that he would be fine soon.

Q.6. What did Dr. Sadao tell his wife about the injured soldier? (HBSE 2014)

Dr. Sadao informed his wife about the war prisoner. He told his wife about his injury. It was his duty to treat him. He told his wife that he needs her help in the treatment of the American soldier.

Q.7. What was Dr. Sadao's father's chief concern about Dr. Sadao? (HBSE 2018)

Sadao's father sent him to America to become a doctor. He became the master of healing the wounds of a patient, and ultimately, he became a famous surgeon.

Q.8. Will Dr. Sado be arrested on the charge of harboring an enemy?

One day, he saw a man on the seashore who was seriously injured and lying motionless. They approached him and examined him. He was a wounded American soldier in the war. Dr. Sadao was in a pickle. Should he treat the injured American soldier or turn him over to the police? He informed the General but the general didn't act in time. So, it was understood that he won't be arrested.

Q.9. Will Hana help the wounded man and wash him herself?

Hana washed the white man's breasts and face with hot water as they began his treatment. Sadao carried out the surgery on the American soldier. He extracted his bullet from his body. He was still unconscious when he came to, and he was very weak. He was terrified by everything, and Hana reassured him that he would be fine soon.

Q.10. What will Dr. Sadao and his wife do with the man?

Dr. Sadao also faces the dilemma of treating an American soldier as a doctor or handing over the soldier to the police to show his integrity towards his nation. Hana washed the white man's breasts and face with hot water as they began his treatment. It was her duty to help her husband, who is a doctor. Sadao carried out the surgery on the American soldier.

Q.11. How would you explain the reluctance of the soldier to leave the shelter of the doctor's home even when he knew he couldn't stay there without risk to the doctor and himself?

The American soldier recovered after the treatment, and he was not ready to leave the house of the Doctor. He knew that he was safe at his house. He should have left the doctor's house, but he was not ready. On the other hand, the doctor performed his duties without regard for the possibility of punishment. He treated him as a child and did not turn him over to the military. Therefore, the American soldier can be considered an immature fellow, and Dr. Sadao saved his life after putting his life at risk.

Q.12. What explains the attitude of the General in the matter of the enemy soldier? Was it human consideration, lack of national loyalty, dereliction of duty, or simply self-absorption?

The general asked the doctor to kill the enemy. He advised the doctor to get rid of him as soon as possible. He offered the doctor to get the soldier murdered by his men that night. Dr. Sadao agreed to the general's plan, but he found the man was safe as the general didn't send his men to kill the American soldier. Therefore, the doctor advised escape by boat. This way, the American soldier escaped. He informed Doctor Sadao that he was unable to fulfill his commitment due to illness. The General was careless in performing his duty.